
Ongoing Activities: 
 

1. Report Revisions and Field Marking – Field Markings were completed on April 
16th.  Revised soil cover evaluation reports (Lyon Park and Northgate Park) were 
submitted to NCDEQ on 7/1/24.  NCDEQ is currently reviewing the reports. 

 
2. Additional Soil Cover Sampling – Final soil cover evaluation (all parks, and additional 

areas for East Durham and East End) is complete.  S&ME is currently drafting the 
reports with a tentative draft report submittal date of 7/19/24 to NCDEQ for review. 

      
3. Topographic/Boundary Surveys – Fieldwork is complete. S&ME has received the 

topographic and boundary surveys for East Durham, Walltown, Northgate, East End Park 
– Estimated delivery by 7/5/24 and Lyon – Estimated delivery by 7/9/24. 

 
4. Site Construction Budget Estimates – Finalized on 6/18/24.  S&ME will discuss the 

budget estimates during the 7/15/24 Public Engagement Meeting. 
 

5. Playground Material Removal and Sampling Contractor Selection/Pre-bid meeting –   
Pre-bid meeting for the removal of the playgrounds was held on 5/29/24.  S&ME is 
awaiting results from the mulch TCLP samples and will send a report as soon as the 
results are received.  
 

6. Playground Fencing – Work plan was submitted to NCDEQ on 6/21/24 and was 
approved.  Seegars Fencing was awarded the project and will begin work on 7/17/24. 
 

7. Playground Material Removal – Work plan 821RI-3 is underway.  EVO was selected as 
the remediation contractor.   S&ME has asked EVO for a schedule.  Once S&ME has the 
schedule including the project duration, S&ME will provide the work plan to 
NCDEQ.  EVO has tentatively confirmed a start date of August 12th.  Utility locating will 
be conducted on 7/11/24 

 
8. Public Meeting July 15, 2024 (4 - 5 pm).  S&ME will attend this meeting and will be 

prepared to discuss the DP-7 Construction Estimates and the revised DP-2 Reports. 


